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I wish to extend my heartfelt gratitude to the executive committee for their unwavering support 
throughout my inaugural year as the secretary of the Exhibition Poultry Association of NSW. 
 
The past year has marked a significant chapter in the association's journey, characterised by 
notable achievements and substantial growth. Our accomplishments have been highlighted by 
the successful launch of official EPANSW merchandise, the inception of our first calendar, and a 
remarkable presence at prestigious events such as the Sydney Royal and the Royal Canberra 
Poultry show. 
 
The support and enthusiasm exhibited by poultry fanciers at large have been truly heartening. I 
would like to express our sincere appreciation to the RAS poultry committee for their generous 
cooperation, which allowed us to establish a significant presence in the 2023 SRES Poultry 
Pavilion. It is our aspiration to cultivate and nurture this relationship, envisioning a continued 
collaborative journey into the future. 
 
As highlighted in the treasurer's report, the official merchandise and calendar initiatives have 
been met with resounding acclaim. The feedback received has been truly wonderful, 
underscoring the alignment of our efforts with the preferences of our valued members and 
supporters. 
 
A particularly exhilarating announcement came in the form of plans for the 2024 National 
Poultry Show, to be held in Canberra with the invaluable support of EPANSW. The preparations 
are well underway, encompassing the finalisation of judges' nominations and the establishment 
of a dedicated working committee. 
 
Throughout the year, our correspondence has largely revolved around matters of membership, 
merchandise acquisition, the National Poultry Show, and the nomination of judges for this 
prestigious event. 
 
I would like to thank the many clubs and individuals who have supported the Exhibition Poultry 
Association of NSW. With the momentum gained in 2023, I hold the sincere hope that 2024 will 
prove to be equally exhilarating and prosperous for our association. 
 
 
Heidi Fagan 
Secretary  


